JPDATE | Florida Atlantic University

Volume XIII, No. 5

Division of University Relations

October 15, 1979

Campus Calendar

Save This Calendar

Events scheduled to take place after Nov. 1, the next UPDATE publication date, are listed in this issue and will be listed again in the next issue. This overlap of dates is for the convenience of those who receive this newsletter by mail, often several days after campus distribution.

MUSIC

OCTOBER

- 17 Music at Noon. 12:30 p.m. HU 119.
- 21 Harvey Mandel. 9 p.m. Outdoor Stage. \$2.
- 24 Music at Noon. 12:30 p.m. HU 119.
- 24 Florida Atlantic Music Guild Concert. FAU Orchestra with Rick Ross, pianist. 8:30 p.m. UT. \$3.
- 25 Val Underwood, piano. 8:30 p.m. UT.
- 31 Music at Noon. 12:30 p.m. HU 119.

NOVEMBER

- 4 Billy Ross and Mike Levine. PACE Jazz Series. 3 p.m. Outdoor Stage.
- Music at Noon. 12:30 p.m. HU 119.
- 14 Music at Noon. 12:30 p.m. HU 119.

THEATRE

NOVEMBER

- 9, 10, 14-17 "Macbeth." 8:30 p.m. UT. Adults, \$5; Children, \$2.50.
- 11 "Macbeth." 2:30 p.m. UT. Adults, \$5. Children, \$2.50.

FILM

All films in GCR. 8:30 p.m. 50¢ students; \$1.50 public

OCTOBER

- 16 "1900" (R).
- 26 "Eraserhead" (R).

NOVEMBER

- 2 Double Feature. "Small Change" (PG), and "Jules and Jim" (PG).
- 9 "The Buddy Holly Story."

SPEAKERS

OCTOBER

- 19 Ed and Lorraine Warren. An illustrated account of their investigation of "The Amityville Horror." 9 p.m. GCR. \$2. NOVEMBER
- 15 Dr. Barry Commoner. "The Future of Energy." 8 p.m. Outdoor Stage. \$3.

MUSIC AT NOON PERFORMED WEDNESDAYS

The Music Department's popular | Music at Noon concerts are again being performed Wednesdays at 12:30 p.m. in HU 119. The lunchtime concerts featuring students, faculty and special guests will be presented each week through Dec. 5.

Darren Holbrook, a graduate of FAU now a graduate student at the University

of Miami, will perform Oct. 17 on saxophone.

FAU student Mitch Rosenblatt will perform his junior recital on string bass on Oct. 24, and Karen Vander Ploeg and Carol Peddie have planned a varied program for Oct. 31. Ms. Vander Ploeg plays the piano and cello and Ms. Peddie will sing and perform on violin.

The Music at Noon programs are free and the public is invited.

FAU WOMEN'S CLUB MEETS OCT. 17

Dr. Voncille Mallory will give a dramatized presentation of Sounder at the FAU Women's Club October meeting to be held Wednesday, Oct. 17, at 10 a.m. in the Board of Regents Room.

Dr. Mallory has performed the dramatization of William Armstrong's novel at professional meetings and for various literature classes throughout the area. She performs in a costume of floppy hat, tattered overalls and heavy boots "to truly make the story come alive."

GHOST HUNTERS TO PRESENT PROGRAM AT FAU

Ed and Lorraine Warren, both ghost hunters and psychic investigators, will present a lecture at 9 p.m. Friday, Oct. 19, in the University Center Gold Coast Room. They will give a slide-illustrated account of their investigation of the Amityville, N. Y., home of the Lutz family which later was the subject of Jay Anson's book "The Amityville Horror." The program will include a question and answer period. Admission is \$2.

DORM SIX TO BE "HAUNTED MANSION" OCT. 31

The Halloween Haunted House, created annually in Dorm Six by FAU's Dorm Council and Circle K, will be open to the public on Wednesday, Oct. 31.

Admission is 25 cents and proceeds will be donated to the Delray Child Development Center.

ENGINEERING BUILDING RECEIVES CHAMBER SUPPORT

The Board of Directors of the Fort Lauderdale Area Chamber of Commerce recently passed a resolution supporting funding for construction of a College of Engineering Building at FAU. The University's highly regarded engineering program, economic development in Broward County and Board of Regents support for the building project were cited as factors prompting the resolution.

BOY SOPRANO NEEDED FOR "ELIJAH"

The December Festival Chorus production of "Elijah" has a small part for a boy soprano. Richard Wright, chorus director, will hold auditions for the part the week of Oct. 15. Interested youngsters must make an appointment through the music department at ext. 2562.

FAU SOCCER TEAM BEATS BISCAYNE COLLEGE

FAU's soccer team scored a 2 to 1 win over Biscayne College in a game played at FAU Oct. 3. The next home game will be played at 3:30 p.m. Oct. 18 on the FAU Soccer Field, west of the campus swimming pool. Soccer fans are invited to attend the game at no charge.

CODE

UT - University Theatre; UC - University Center GCR - Gold Coast Room in University Center

Faculty and Staff in the News

The Warranbool Institute of Advanced Education, Victoria, Australia, has invited DR. RICHARD COPELAND to be a guest lecturer for one week next spring.

The third edition of Dr. Copeland's book, How Children Learn Mathematics, has recently been published by the Macmillan Co.

HARRY R. SKALLERUP has been appointed to the reaccreditation advisory committee for the University of South Florida Library Studies Program.

Two melodies from Mixed Meters for Minors, a book by CLARK BELL, have been selected by the Plymouth Music Company of Fort Lauderdale for two-part choral arrangement. Titles of the pieces are "Hey Little Girl" and "Love Is."

The Boca Raton Lions Club presented FAU a plaque in recognition of the University's public service during Hurricane David when the University Center was used as a shelter. UC operations manager GARY REDLING and FAU student DOTTIE KRAEUTER, shelter managers, and the UC staff were commended for their outstanding contributions.

DR. JOHN CHILDREY's poem "Road From Okeechobee" appears in the October issue of Florida Arts Gazette.

At the Oct. 9 meeting of the Torch Club of Boca Raton, DR. LEON V. FENNOY spoke on "Career Planning: If You Don't Know Where You're Going, You Might End-Up Somewhere Else."

During recent weeks, DR. RAYMOND F. MC ALLISTER spoke at meetings of Parents Without Partners of Fort Lauderdale, The Royal Palm Audubon Society, the Pompano Beach Power Squadron and the Twin Fin Dive Society. He participated in a "Safe-Boating Seminar" at the Boca Raton Community Center, taped a show on the Bermuda Triangle for the Maxine Gross Show on WCKO, was a guest on Channel 5 News and on the Ginny Stephens talk show on WDBF radio. He was also a cadre member on the Earthwatch Expedition to map the HMS Looe wreckage which is underwater at Looe Key, Fl. He was also a speaker at a regional conference on artificial reefs.

DR. RAYMOND WELSH spoke on "Health, Fitness and Aging" at the Pines of Delray Club recently.

ADELAIDE R. SNYDER spoke on "FAU and the Community" at a meeting of the Chapel Service Guild of the First Presbyterian Church of Boca Raton on Oct. 9.

METERED MAIL REQUIRES FAU RETURN ADDRESS

United States postal regulations require that metered mail carry the return address of the organization to which the meter is licensed. Mail with a return address not citing FAU can not be included with the University's metered mail and will be returned to the sender. Tip Canfield, campus postmaster, also suggests departmenames be included in all return addresses.

BABYSITTERS GUIDE AVAILABLE

The Residence Hall staff has compiled a booklet listing students who have indicated an interest in providing babysitting services. The listing includes each student's phone number and hours of availability. Interested parents may see copies of the guide at several locations around campus including the Student Affairs Office, SSB 231 (ext. 2605), the Housing Office, Dorm 21 (ext. 2216), the Financial Aid Office, SSB 223 (ext. 2585), and the Student Government Office, UC 210 (ext. 2871).

All arrangements regarding fees, hours and transportation are the responsibility of the parties involved.

GRANTS

University faculty and staff members have received the following grants recently. HARRY R. SKALLERUP, \$3,963 from the Department of Health, Education and Welfare to increase the Library's holdings serving the health services program; and \$3,963 from the Department of Health, Education and Welfare for the acquisition of library materials for the Fort Lauderdale Center Library.

DR. ANNA M. NELSON and DR. WILLARD H. NELSON, \$9,662 from the Teacher Education Section of the State Department of Education for the development of specifications for the technical skills portion of the Teacher Competency Test to be required of all applicants for teacher certification in Florida beginning July 1980; also, \$10,443 from the Teacher Education Section of the State Department of Education for developing and field testing items for the Teacher Competency Test.

PROMOTIONS AND CHANGES IN CAREER SERVICE

Mary E. Day was promoted to secretary III in the College of Business; Karen Boudrie, in Student Affairs, has been named intramurals director; Barbara Mustipher, in Student Financial Aid, has been promoted to fiscal assistant; Bonnie Hankison has been advanced to purchasing agent II in Procurement; Sandra M. Smith has been promoted from secretary II in the Registrar's Office to secretary III in the College of Business and Public Administration and Ruth E. Morrison, secretary III in the College of Business and Public Administration; Ruth Hart, secretary in Alumni Affairs, has been promoted to fiscal assistant in the Budget Office.

TREAT A FRIEND WITH DORM COUNCIL HELP

Hamburger enthusiasts can dine at Burger King each week between Oct. 14 and Dec. 8 and treat a friend to the same meal for only 25 cents more—thanks to Dorm Council's "buy one, get one free" coupon book project. The eight coupons can be purchased by faculty, staff and students for \$2 at the Dorm Council Office, Dorm 21, ext. 2269. As an added bonus, a ninth coupon will be good for one free meal the week of Dec. 9 if all eight coupons were used.

WINTER QUARTER TEXTBOOK REQUISITIONS DUE

Winter Quarter textbook requisitions for all courses, both on and off-campus, are due in the Bookstore no later than Oct. 19. Faculty members are reminded to include all supplemental books, materials for classes and any new adoptions or edition changes at that time. Any problems concerning orders should be referred to David Roberts at ext. 2893.

SERVICE AWARDS TO BE PRESENTED NOV. 14

This year's Awards Presentation to honor faculty and staff members for length of service to the University will be held at 3:30 p.m. Wednesday, Nov. 14, in the Gold Coast Room. Awards will be presented to employees with five, 10 and 15 years of service. The names of all award recipients will appear in the Nov. 1 issue of UPDATE.

STUDENTS IN THE NEWS

Delta Sigma Phi, a professional business fraternity in the College of Business and Public Administration, recently held a two-day leadership seminar in Belle Glade for 18 members of the fraternity. Dr. Jarold G. Abbott and Gregg McClasky were ganizers of the event which was designed to assess the strengths and goals of the fraternity. Areas to be covered by the seminar were determined through a survey conducted with the help of Dr. Donald Cooper. Fifteen College of Business students, recruited by the fraternity's senior vice president, John Williams, have been extended invitations to pledge. These students include Steve Anderson, Gary Bal, Carole Brodeur, Tim Carlen, Daniel Caughey, Pam Gordon, Susan Haynes, James Hood, Dan Klopfenstein, Glenn Mills, Robert Pecoraro, David Ross, Barry Sommers, Judy Fick and Thomas Valentine. Howard Sallerson is vice president of pledge education.

Richard E. Holland, a senior majoring in real estate, has been selected by the Women's Council of the Hollywood-South Broward Board of Realtors to be the recipient of the Barney and Mary Crowley Memorial Scholarship. This scholarship will pay for three full quarters of tuition at FAU.

To promote an interest in children's literature and in reading, students from the College of Education read stories to youngsters at a "Reading Day" held at the Palm Beach Mall Oct. 6. The students were costumed as characters from various children's classics.

ED.S. AND ED.D. QUALIFYING EXAMS SCHEDULED

The filing deadline is Oct. 19 for the Ed.S. and Ed.D. qualifying examinations to be given on campus Nov. 5 through 8. To be eligible to take the exam, students should have been admitted to the Ed.S. or Ed.D. program and have at least 75 percent of the course work completed. Also, an approved Supervisory Committee form, an accepted program of study, and a properly signed application form should be on file in the Office of Graduate Studies, Room 104C, Education Building 1, where applications are available.

ANGUAGE EXAM DEADLINE NOV. 16

November 16 is the deadline for receipt of applications for the Foreign Language Proficiency Examination to satisfy the foreign language requirement. Applications must be submitted in the quarter in which the student wishes to take the examination. Applications may be obtained in HU 140.

POSTDOCTORAL FELLOWSHIPS FOR MINORITIES AVAILABLE

A National Research Council program, designed to provide opportunities for continued education and experience in research to minorities holding doctorate degrees, will provide approximately 25 one-year fellowships to Black Americans, Mexican American/Chicanos, Puerto Ricans, and Native Americans. Applicants must be U.S. citizens and be engaged in college or university teaching. New doctorate recipients who intend to pursue careers as college or university faculty members will also be considered. The deadline date for the submission of applications is Feb. 1, 1980. Further information and application materials may be obtained from the Fellowship Office, NRC, 2101 Constitution Ave., Washington, D.C. 20418.

KUDOS

Recent major contributions to the Florida Atlantic University Foundation include \$100 for the physics scholarship fund from DR. STEPHEN W. BRUENN; \$1,000 from M/M DAVID KEND for the President's Club; \$100 from DR/M STANLEY E. DUNN for the Henderson School, and \$100 each from DR/M EUGENE N. CRABB and MRS. RAYMOND C. O'DELL as patrons of the College of Humanities Performing Artists Series.

The PALM BEACH KENNEL CLUB has given \$14,160 to the FAU scholarship fund while a gift of \$200 from MISS MARTHA DRAKE has generated a matching rant of \$400 from UNITED TECHNOLOGIES, all to be used by the Department of Ocean Engineering.

The University community expresses its heartfelt appreciation for the generosity of donors whose gifts provide for the margin of excellence at FAU.

DR. PAGE TALLEY has been appointed to the board of directors for the South Palm Beach County Planned Parenthood Association.

DR. JAMES C. NICHOLAS, EDWARD G. MONTANARO and NANCY STROUD contributed a chapter entitled "Tax Expenditure Limitation Alternatives" to Financing Florida State Government published by the Institute for Social Research, Florida State University. DR. MILTON B. REDMAN contributed a chapter entitled "Travel Demand Functions for Florida Bound Tourists" to the same volume.

APPOINTMENTS

DR. EVELYN SINGER, currently assistant dean and director of the baccalaureate nursing program at the University of Cincinnati, has accepted appointment as director and professor of nursing. She will begin work at once on a consulting basis and take up her permanent appointment within a few months, according to Dr. Robert Huckshorn, dean of the College of Social Science, under whose direction the new degree program in nursing is being established.

DR. GEORGE TRIVOLI has joined the Department of Finance and Real Estate as professor and director of the MBA program. Dr. Trivoli holds the Ph.D. in economics and finance from the University of Virginia and the MBA from Duquesne University.

DR. HOWARD PEARCE has been appointed chairman of the Department of English effective Nov. 1, and DR. CHARLES TITTLE's appointment as chairman of the Department of Sociology and Social Psychology became effective Sept. 26. Both appointments are for three-year periods and selection for the positions was made by the new chairmen's colleagues.

RETIREMENTS

CHESTER MAJDANSKI, police officer, and EDWARD J. RUTHKOWSKI, carpenter in Physical Plant, retired last month.

SPECIAL EVENTS

OCTOBER

- 1-31 Library Exhibit. "Military Miniatures" 17 University Women's Club. 10 a.m. Board
 - of Regents Room.
- 17 Seminar. "Selling Your Business." 9 a.m. to Noon. Fort Lauderdale Center. \$35.

NOVEMBER

- 1-30 Library Exhibit. "Business in Florida."
- 2 University Senate Meeting. 2:30 p.m. FLH 141.
- 12 Veterans Day. Offices closed; no classes.
- 14 University Women's Club. 10 a.m. Board of Regents Room.

SERIES SUBSCRIPTIONS STILL AVAILABLE

Subscriptions to the University's Theatre, Chamber Music, and Dance Series are still available. Series events include

UNIVERSITY THEATRE PRODUCTIONS

Macbeth-Nov. 9, 10, 11,* 14, 15, 16, 17 Brigadoon-Feb. 22, 23, 24,* 27, 28, 29; and March 1, 1980

Charley's Aunt-May 16, 17, 18,* 21, 22 23, 24, 1980

Individual tickets \$5 adults, \$2.50 children Subscriptions, \$12 adults, \$6 children

UNIVERSITY CHAMBER MUSIC SERIES

Alberni String Quartet
Hoffman Family Players
Lieder Quartett
Guarneri String Quartet*
Tokyo String Quartet
Individual tickets \$6; Series subscription \$24

UNIVERSITY DANCE SERIES

Ohio Ballet March 4, 5, 1980 Connecticut Dance Theatre April 18, 19, 1980

Individual tickets \$6; Series subscriptions \$10

*Matinee performances—2:30 p.m. UT All other performances—8:30 p.m. UT. For ticket information contact the University Theatre Box Office at 395-5100, ext. 2531.

SOCCER SCHEDULE

OCTOBER

18 Broward Community College South (H). 3:30 p.m.

20 FIT, Melbourne (H). 2 p.m.

27 Florida Southern, Lakeland (A). 1 p.m. 30 Palm Beach Atlantic (H). 3:30 p.m.

NOVEMBER

3 Broward Community College South (A). 11 a.m.

(H)—Home Games, FAU Soccer Field (A)—Away Games

NEW SPEAKERS GUIDE TO BE PUBLISHED

University Relations is in the process of producing a new Speakers Bureau Guide. This brochure will list faculty and staff members willing to speak to various organizations in the community on topics relevant to both their professional and outside interests.

To be included, detach the form and forward to University Relations, ADM 388.

University Relations operates the Speakers Bureau as a public service and needs the participation of the University community.

Statement of Ownership, Management, Circulation

UPDATE is published on the first and fifteenth day of each month except for once-a-month publication in June, July, August and December. Owned and published by Florida Atlantic University, Boca Raton, Fla. 33431, Adelaide R. Snyder, Editor. Circulation, 3,000 copies. Distributed by mail to 824 (mailing list as of 9-30-79), and to University constituents on the FAU campus.

UPDATE
October 15, 1979

Second Class Postage Paid at Boca Raton, Florida 33431 Volume XIII, No. 5

Published twice monthly except for monthly publication during July, August, September and December by:
Division of University Relations
Florida Atlantic University
Boca Raton, Fla. 33431
Published in conformity with applicable state laws at a cost of 9.58 cents each.

1980	SPF 4	1KF	RS	DIR	FC	TO	RY
1300	OFL	4110F	-110				

NAME		
POSITION/TITLE		
DEPARTMENT	COLLEG	GE
PHONEcampu	is hoi	me
TOPICS/TITLES OF SPEECHES _		
SPECIAL ARRANGEMENTS OR E	EQUIPMENT REQUIRED	
TYPES OF AUDIENCES PREFER	RED	
I REQUIRE A \$	FEE/HONORARIUM	
I DO NOT REQUIRE A F	EE	